
 
 
 
 

ATTENTION ACA PROVIDERS:  SECOND ADJUSTMENT TO OCCUR FOR CLAIMS WITH SERVICE 
DATES 1/1/13 – 2/19/13 

 
 
The ACA notice posted below dated 06/18/13 indicates in Question 12 that for dates of service 
January 1, 2013 through February 19, 2013, rates for E&M services will reimburse at the 
Medicare rate applicable to the non-facility setting.  During the systematic adjust process that 
occurred on the RA of 07/17/13, claims with these dates of service were incorrectly adjusted to 
the facility rate.  The online ACA Fee Schedule for dates January 1, 2013 through February 19, 
2013 also indicates the facility rate instead of the non-facility rate. 
 
A second systematic adjustment of these incorrectly paid claims (service dates January 1st 
through February 19th) will occur within the next few weeks and the fee schedule will be 
corrected.  Please continue to review the RA messages and web notices as you will be notified 
when this second recycle occurs.  We apologize for any inconvenience this has caused. 
 


